CHARTER ELEMENTARY/MIDDLE 
                                    PEMBROKE PINES, FL

SCHOOL ADVISORY BOARD
February 1, 2022

The Regular Meeting of the CHARTER ELEMENTARY MIDDLE SCHOOL ADVISORY BOARD was called to order by Chair McGovern on Tuesday, February 1, 2022 at 6:05 P.M. at the Central Elementary Middle School Campus Cafeteria, 12350 Sheridan Street, Pembroke Pines, Florida. All stood for the pledge. Secretary Borgstrom called roll and declared a quorum.
2021-2022 CHARTER ELEMENTARY/MIDDLE SCHOOL ADVISORY BOARD:

PRESENT: Chair McGovern, Vice Chair Dawkins Members Gill, Oliver, Nicolas, Perez, Phillips, and Baranwal. Alternate Members Hteit Siddiqui
ABSENT: Members Baptiste and Osorio, Alternate Members Cambry and Sylvester
ALSO PRESENT: Assistant City Manager Aner Gonzalez, City Comptroller Jonathan Bonilla; Principals Augustin, Castellano and Dr. Sporillo; Board Secretary Katherine Borgstrom

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT:

Aner Gonzalez, Assistant City Manager, reported on the beginning of the 2022-2023 Charter School System Budget process and stated that the budget will be presented to the advisory board in June. He also recognized Jonathan Bonilla, City Comptroller, and his team for their excellent work over the years and spoke about the many awards the budget team has received for the Charter School System budgets. This year the team has been recognized for two awards. Mr. Gonzalez reminded parents to use the lottery in order to re-enroll for next school year and to enroll new siblings. The lottery will close on March 10. He also thanked those that participated in the Florida Pre-paid Collage fund raffle. There were 605 tickets purchased and the winning ticket will be pulled at the City Commission Meeting on February 2. The Taste of Pines, a fundraising event at City Center with over 40 vendors will take place on Thursday, February 17 at 6:00 PM outside City Center. Tickets can be purchased at the schools and the proceeds benefit the Charter Foundation. Mr. Gonzalez spoke about the Mayor’s Golf Tournament in March and encouraged parents to use this event for volunteer hours or to enter a team for the event. Proceeds for this tournament also go to the Charter Foundation. 


Jonathan Bonilla also spoke about the lottery, the other fundraising events coming up and dress down days in February. There is a restaurant fundraiser coming up, he encouraged parents to take flyers at the sign in table for more information. There is a Miami Heat fundraiser information available, with seats in the 300 and 400 section. Chair McGovern thanked the City leaders for the outstanding leadership on the budget for the Charter Schools.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

A motion by Member Oliver, seconded by Member Phillips, to approve the minutes of the January 4, 2022 meeting as corrected, passed unanimously.
EXCUSED ABSENCES:


A motion by Vice Chair Dawkins, seconded by Member Gill, to excuse the absence of Alternate Members Cambry and Sylvester from the February meeting, passed unanimously.

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:

Principal Augustin explained the new marking for attendance for students at home with Covid or at home due to possible exposure. She reminded parents of the need to re-enroll in the lottery system. She spoke about middle school sports and the upcoming parent virtual workshop that will focus on school safety. She reported that the teachers did have an active shooter drill in December.


Principal Castellano spoke about the upcoming virtual Raising Positive Children event on February 24. Parents can receive up to 10 hours of volunteer hours (five per parent) by watching the presentation that will be a panel discussion on social media.

OPEN FORUM:

Parent Aaron Johnson encouraged Central Campus parents to respond to the SOS support fundraiser with more participation. He stated Central Campus has the lowest amount of support and yet is the largest campus with the largest enrollment. 
OLD BUSINES:


There was no old business.
NEW BUSINESS:
There was no new business.
ADJOURNMENT: 
The Chair adjourned the meeting at 6:37 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Katherine Borgstrom
Katherine Borgstrom
Board Secretary
ADJOURNED: 6:37 P.M.
APPROVED: 3/1/2022
Charter Elementary Middle School Advisory Board    February 1, 2022                        Page 3

